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1 No Postponement on Account of 

the Weather. THURSDAY, MARCH 14, '74 

FACULTY ASSOCIATION . . . 

An emergency meeting is scheduled following the all staff meeting on Monday, 
March 25th -

ALL STAFF MEETING is scheduled at 3:30 p.m. in the large Forum. 

SOMETHING NEW ... 

will get a demonstration on campus tonight in Community Education. Dee has 
arranged a telephone conference with a special amplification so the speaker 
will talk to an assembly of community ed instructors. 
The speaker will be Charles Gill, Jr., the General Manager of the Oregon 
State Accident Insurance Fund. The topic of his speech is " The Importance 
of Public Relations." 
This is part of an in-service program for community ed instructors - but 
Dee extends an invitation to anyone who would like to hear. The time for 
this portion of the meeting is about 8:15 - location - F 113. 

RE PHONE MEMO . . . 

The purple memo regarding telephone campaigning does not have a place for 
your name written in - so please do not forget to write your name on it -
and please return before spring vacation if you are leaving. We have one 
offering Corvallis help with no name - written in pencil. 

POSITION OPEN . . . 

Secretary III position is open immediately, $430-$482 (commensurate with 
experience). The position will be funded for five months only. Requires 
working with minimum of supervision, using initiative in setting up office 
procedures, handling the work of 3 staff members. 
Contact Jean Schreiber for interview. To contact Jean call Lorraine Steele 
at X-434, leave message. 

FOOD SERVICE NEXT WEEK . . . 

will be closed for spring vacation. However, the new machine will have 
sandwiches, hard boiled eggs, apples and whatever . . 

TOM FISHER SCHOLARSHIP . . . 

A memorial scholarship fund has been established for Floyd's son, Tom. The 
fund will be for the purpose of providing financial aid to a child who is 
now a member of the sixth grade class at Sunrise School. 
The LBCC Foundation will retain a list of the names of Tom's classmates 
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until they are seniors in high school. They will then be informed that they 
may apply. The Financial Aids office will select the student from those 
eligible. 
The fund is open to further donations from everyone. 
Executive Secretary of the LBCC Foundation is Lee Archibald. 

FORESTRY SCHOLARSHIPS . . . 

Two $500 Forest Scholarships will be awarded by the Sierra-Cascade Logging 
Conference to students entering their Junior year in forestry this coming 
Fall at OSU, Uof 0, Univ. of Calif, at Berkeley, Calif. State, Humboldt, 
and University of Nevada at Reno. 
Application forms are available in the Financial Aids office. 

ANNIE TAKES HOLD . . . 

Have you noticed that Annie in Humanities runs a good tight ship? She is 
able to take care of and keep track of her people. We told her this a*m-
that Dick West was out sleeping in his car and she cut him right off at the 
coffee pot! 
I am requesting her to take Kirk for a week's training. There s a man who 
is so law abiding he even fastens the little strap to keep his umbrella 
closed - always - but, he always tells Jocelyn and me where he's been 
not where he's going. 
Can you do anything, Annie? 

THEN THERE'S JON CARNAHAN . . . 

who, the story goes & I can't promise credibility on this, told the last 
Chamber of Commerce he spoke to that they need not worry about Streaking 
cause it's just a passin fan y. 

TRYOUTS FOR PLAY . . . 

"A Funny Thing Happened On the Way to the Forum" try-outs at Regina Frager 
Theatre, Sun., Mon., Tue., -17,18,19 at 7:00 p.m. This play is terrific to 
work in according to every theatre performer around here - cast of 22, all 
ages, sizes, a few singing parts, 2 piano players and 12 cameo parts. 

NEW SALAD FOR STREAKERS . . . 

concocted by Doug Hurst in Food Services - lotsa greens - no dressing. 

TELEPHONE CORRECTION . . . Mike Morgan has been answering for Mel Gilson 
whose calls are considerable so write in these numbers -
Mel's - 234 Mike's - 255 

BOARD MEETING TONIGHT - includes reports on Instruction & Faculty, STudents 
Plicy Amendment, meeting plans for Intercity Goverments for Mass Transit, 
March 26 election for levy and board member replacements. 
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INTRODUCING KATIE CLEVELAND . . . (love that name!) 

who is sharing room and space with Mary Davis for the time being, and is 
a Child Development Specialist . Katie is funded through a special grant 
and will work on early childhood curriculum. 

A DISPLAY . . . 

has been put up in the LRC of Joan White's latest photos - the large case 
straight ahead as you enter the library. 

A GRAND AFFAIR . . . 

was held by our Nursing department on campus Monday that brought 60 members 
of the Albany Hospital out to visit - the first visit on campus by many of 
them. 
The tea was a welcoming event for the new director of the nursing division 
of the hospital, and the nursing students put on a gourmet's delight in 
the way of finger food." Male nursing student Jim Beecroft brought 
hard boiled quails eggs - very small, more delicious than ordinary hen eggs. 
Mr. Purdom, the hospital administrator found time to get out. New Nursing 
Director is Ann Russell. 

TO MEDITATE ON RAIN . . . 

is the title of Dick West's new composition. This is not joking - it 
is a piece with accent on sound — a close your eyes and listen piece. He 
has it arranged for the concert choir and they will be performing it. 

INTRODUCING VERY SPECIAL JEAN ANDERSON . . . 

our new Democrat Herald reporter . Jean will be known to some of you already 
as a former writer for the Gazette Times. She spent the summer writing 
at Legislature in Salem and has been part time on the D.H. staff at times. 
We are happy to see Jean around campus and have her working with us. 

A VERY SPECIAL SPRING VACATION 
IF YOU ARE TAKING ONE - AND 

RETURN TO US SAFELY. 


